## Shobnall Primary School



11th January 2017

**Dear Parents** 

## NEW AND EXCITING MENU STARTING MONDAY 16th January 2017

The new menu starts on **Monday 16<sup>th</sup> January 2017** and lasts right through until Friday 7<sup>th</sup> April 2017. **Please note this menu replaces the current menu**. We hope your child will take the opportunity to sample the new menu. Sandwich fillings and jacket potato fillings will be changed weekly and your child's teacher will be able to inform you about the options available at the start of the week, each Monday. The menu is displayed on the noticeboard on the Infant (Key Stage 1) playground and also on our school website <a href="https://www.shobnallprimary.com">www.shobnallprimary.com</a> within 'Parents', 'School Dinners'.

The price for a school lunch is £2.15 per day and £10.75 for a full week. Payment to be made using the ParentPay payment service, either online or using a Pay Point card (available on request from the office). Any problems please come in & ask, we'll be happy to help.

Meals for infant children e.g. Reception, Year 1 & 2 are free of charge. However if due to your circumstances e.g. you are in receipt of any of the following:

- Income Support
- Income based Job Seekers Allowance

ENGLAND

- Income based Employment and Support Allowance
- Child tax credit and no working tax credit with a household income of less than £16,190
- Universal Credit
- The 'Guarantee' element of State Pension Credit
- Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

your child would be eligible for free school meals and they are in the infants (or juniors) school would still encourage you to apply as we receive additional funding called *Pupil Premium* which is used to help raise achievement levels. So that school (and pupils) can continue to benefit from this extra funding it is important that parents who are eligible do apply. It takes 5 minutes and all you need is your national insurance number. Office staff will again be happy to help you confidentially or you can apply online using website below:

https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/education/educationalawardsbenefits/FreeSchoolMeals/home.aspx

If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Yours sincerely

Mr R Cruise Head Teacher











